# POST BASIC BACHELOR OF SCIENCE (NURSING) F. Y. P. B. B. Sc. (Nursing) : WINTER : 2023

**SUBJECT: ENGLISH** 

Day: Wednesday

Time: 10:00 AM-01:00 PM

Date: 17-01-2024

W-5664-2023

Max. Marks: 75

	_	
T	*	
	12	

- 1) All questions are **COMPULSORY**.
- 2) Figures to the right indicate FULL marks.
- 3) Answer to both the sections should be written in **SEPARATE** answer books.

### SECTION-I

(Passage of comprehension, Proverb, Dialogue writing, Speech, Short notes, Essay)

Q.1 A) Answer the following questions based on the passage below:

(08)

Helen packed a small suitcase, said goodbye to her mother and hurried out of the house to catch the bus to the the station. There was no one else waiting at the bus stop, so it looked as if a bus has just left. Helen looked at her watch anxiously it was already two O'clock. Her train left at two-thirty, and since it would take at least twenty minutes to reach the station, she did not have much time to spare, even if a bus came along at once. Just then, a taxi came slowly down the road. Helen knew that the fare to the station was at least two pounds, which was more than she could afford, but she quickly made up her mind that it would be well worth the extra expense in order to be sure of catching her train. So she stopped the taxi and got in. She told the driver that she had to catch a train, which left at half past two. The man nodded and said that he would take a short cut to get her to the station in good time. Helen reached the station just in time and managed to catch her train after all.

Question:

- a) What actions of Helen are described in the opening line of this passage? (02)
- b) What did she do instead? (02)
- c) How did the taxi driver reach her to the station on time? (01)
- d) Did Helen find it expensive to travel by taxi to the station? (01)
- e) Which words in the passage mean: (02)
  - i) Responded by shaking one's head -----
  - ii) In a state of worry -----
- B) Expand ANY ONE of the following proverb:

(05)

- a) Slow and steady wins the race
- b) Honesty is the best policy
- Q.2 A) Write an interview taken by the TV reporter of a nurse who has won "Florence (05) Nightingale Award" for her service during COVID pandemic.
  - B) Write a speech on ANY ONE of the following:

(05)

- a) Pulse Polio immunization
- b) World Heart Day
- Q.3 A) Write short notes on ANY TWO of the following:

(05)

- a) Importance of communication in nursing profession.
- b) "Save Water Save Life".
- c) Importance of Discipline is life.
- d) Books-our best friend
- B) Write an essay on ANY ONE of the following in about 250 words
  - a) Digital India
  - b) Importance of education

P.T.O.

(10)

### SECTION - II

## (Letter Writing, Report Writing, Paragraph Writing, Note Making, Grammar, Story Writing

#### (06)Letter writing (ANY ONE) Q.4 Write a letter to your friend, advising him/her to take admission for a) Write a letter to the principal of your college requesting him/her to grant b) leave as it is your sister's birthday. (06)Write a report on ANY ONE of the following in approximately 20 lines. B) Republic day celebration a) The orthopedic department of your college has organized a lecture on b) "Osteoporosis". (06)Paragraph writing in about 20 lines Q.5 Treatment given to Diabetic patient a) Social media b) (06)Note Making: Q.6 A) Read the following extract carefully and draw a tree diagram that contains main points and important details. There are two classes of sugar: Natural sugar and processed sugar. What the common man uses is generally processed sugar. Fructose, glucose and maple syrup is very popular in America. It can be purchased from health food shops. Another natural sugar is honey, which is available in many forms and flavors. Processed sugar, raw cane sugar, white sugar and soft brown sugar can be classified according to the stages in the process at which they are produced in the refineries. Raw cane sugar is an early stage in the process of making white sugar. It is of two types Barbados and Demerara. Soft brown sugar is made from either raw can or white sugar. White sugar is the most widely consumed sugar. Sugar granules, icing sugar, cube sugar, castor are some of the vicious kinds available in the market. (07)Do as Directed B) His brothers sold all the gold. (Make a question with 'Wh-word') a) I know that lad not much (Change the voice) b) He is so weak that he cannot stand. (Rewrite using too --- to) c) They were playing football roughly. (Change into simple present tense) d) He does his duty well (Change into negative) e) Could you sent are your dictionary (Correct the sentence) f) I wasn't a bad doctor (add a question tag) g) (06)Write a short story. Suggest a suitable title as well as moral too. Q7King is unhappy ----- subjects are lazy. ---- wants to teach them a lesson ----- places a big stone in the middle of the road----- nobody removed it ----- after a few days the king removes it ----- under the stone there is a

\* \* \* \* \*

bag full of money ----- people are ashamed and give up their lazy life.